Paris Public Library 

Board of Trustees

April 3, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 4.30 p.m. by President Peg Giesler. Others in attendance were Trustees Steve Garst, Roxanne Michels, Jerry Cockcroft, Sharon Farris, Mary Ann Tucker, and Librarian Teresa Pennington.

Absent: Trustees Viriginia Zimmerly, Merle Clark, and Manju Brading.

Minutes of the previous meeting were not available. Mary Ann Tucker took notes in the absence of the secretary.

Finance Report:

Finance report was reviewed. Another high utility bill was noted.

MOTION: Tucker, second Farris. Motion carried to approve finance report.

Book Committee:

MOTION: Michels, second Cockcroft to approve 16 titles of nonfiction for purchase through the Lucy Bishop Fund. Motion carried.

House Committee:

Cockcroft presented an estimate from Horace Link for replacement flooring in the restrooms. The total, which could be as much as $900, will vary based on the amount of labor necessary to remove old floor tile. Motion: Cockcroft, second Tucker. Motion carried.

Librarian’s Report: 

The March circulation statistics were reviewed.

MOTION: Garst, second Farris to accept. Motion carried.

Nominating Committee:
A nominating committee of Trustees Tucker and Michels was activated. They will be nominating next year’s officers. Giesler, Farris, and Clark are up for re-appointment; will probably receive a letter from mayor.

Old Business:

Budget approved at last meeting was based on incorrect salary totals provided by city.  

       Previous for personnel: 83,400.00   Corrected: 94,700.00

       Previous for contingency: 2,000.00  Corrected: 1,000.00

       Previous for property insurance: 2,300.00  Corrected: 2,200.00

       Previous total:  111,850.00  Corrected:  126,050.00

Discussion whether income will cover increase.  Amount of expected tax income is the unknown factor.  The 3% raise for personnel will still take place.

Fundraising for automation:  Walmart has been contacted.  A formal approach (perhaps letters) to businesses was discussed.  Michels has contacted Mary Ann Pearman about how to apply to Lumpkin Foundation and Carolyn Brown Hodge about possible state funds.  

New Business: 

Manju Brading has resigned from board.  Although the board does not choose its members, Giesler asked for names of possible replacements that could be passed on to the mayor.  Farris and Tucker will share Brading’s secretarial duties.  Pennington will remind Brading to turn in secretary’s notebook.

Time to transfer interest from the Schwartz Fund to our general fund. Motion to transfer $7000: Tucker, second Farris.

Librarian asked for formal approval of offering “summer” nonresident cards at $6.00 for 3 months to Crestwood students in order to encourage them to attend the summer reading program. Motion: Tucker, second Farris.

Miscellaneous:

Librarian updated board on ongoing technical difficulties with equipment.  

Library will again sponsor a puppet show, “Rumplestiltskin”, with the Y; cost of $250 will be shared.

The next meeting will be May 1, but April figures from the city will not be available in time for the meeting.  Reports will not be mailed in advance of meeting.

Meeting adjourned 5:20 p.m. 

MOTION: Farris, second Tucker

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Tucker

Acting Secretary

